

#### PASTOR AND PASTORAL TEAM

Father Eric Tellez - Pastor Deacon Lou Cornille Deacon Joe Herrera, Jr. Deacon Jim Hostutler

#### **PARISH OFFICE**

**Frank Dominguez**, Parish Administrator **Eric Tamayo**, Pastoral Associate

Gerry Blakeman, Marriage Preparation Coordinator Eddie Brenes, Coordinator of Audio and Visual Ministry Laurie Coffman, Administrative Assistant Database and Finance Richard DiCarlo, Social Justice and Outreach Associate Scott Fitzgerald, Bookkeeper Connie Jada, Coordinator of Social Justice and Outreach Lenny Kelley, Director of Adult Formation and Evangelization Marsha Klag, Administrative Assistant

**Sue Orlando**, Coordinator of Parish Records and Human Resources **Rosemary Protocollo**, Parish Office Receptionist and Bulletin Editor **Mary Sanicola**, Coordinator of Scheduling and Rock Assistant **John Seliga**, Evening Receptionist

John Seliga, Evening Receptionist Kathleen Trilk, Parish Nurse

**Torri Winn**, Assistant to the Pastor, Pastoral Associate and Parish Administrator; Office Manager

#### **FENLON HOSPITALITY CENTER**

Sharon Fabyanic, Director of Youth Formation/Life Teen
Renee Genetti, Coordinator of Children's Sacraments
Leeanne Gonzalez, Facility Care
Bertha Hernandez, Facility Care
Paul Hillebrand, Director of Music
Diane Kar, Coordinator of Rock45 and Family Faith Formation
Alvaro Lopez, Senior Facility Care Lead
Alvaro Lopez, Jr., Facility Care
Carol LoPorto, Administrative Assistant, Elementary and
Youth Formation

**Celeste Mendivil**, Facility Care **Asher Moulinet**, Facility Care

Marybeth Ostrander, Coordinator of Catechesis of the Good Shepherd

Jesse Rodriguez, Coordinator of Life Teen, Young Adults, Middle School and High School Sacraments

Yasmine Rodriguez, Coordinator of Weekend Children's Ministries

#### PARISH SUMMER OFFICE HOURS: Starting May 27 through September 3

Monday 8:30 - 4:30 pm Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday: 8:30 am - 8:00 pm Friday: 8:30 am - 2:30 pm

#### LITURGY:

**Weekend Mass:** Saturday 4:30 pm and Sunday 8:30 am, 10:30 am and 5:00 pm

**Weekday Mass:** Monday through Friday 8:00 am **Holy Days:** 8:00 am, 12:05 pm and 5:30 pm

#### **SACRAMENTS:**

**Baptism:** To arrange a baptism and begin the required preparation class, call 480-998-3843 a minimum of three months in advance.

**Marriage:** Arrangements must be made a minimum of nine months in advance. Call the Parish Office for an appointment.

Reconciliation: Saturday 3:00 - 4:00 pm

**Anointing of the Sick or Communion to the Sick:** To request either sacrament, call the Parish Office.

10815 N. 84th Street • Scottsdale, AZ 85260 Phone 480-998-3843 | Fax: 480-998-5218 stpatcc.org • generalmail@stpatcc.org



ST. PATRICK
CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

CHRISTIAN DISCIPLES IN MISSION

### First Down With Fr. Eric5 0 40 30 20 10

Dear Friends,

Emergency Assistance has been an outreach ministry for a very long time. We are reminded by Church law that every parish has boundaries and the souls of everyone living within those boundaries are important to the parish, not only spiritually, but also when there is a serious need. The parish community does not seek to serve only its members, rather we see the image of God in every person and we are called to treat them as Christ.

Our parishioners support the Emergency Assistance Ministry (EAM) with the offertory each month that has a 5th Sunday. There have been numerous parishioners and others who have given very generously on their own at different times of the year.

The ministry is equipped to offer some basic services to meet the needs of people looking for assistance. Although EAM does not currently assist with rent, it does offer assistance to other basic services like utilities, food, gas, counseling, and other outside resources for people looking for assistance to help offset unforeseen emergency costs. Each person meets with a staff member or trained minister to learn their story, see what can be offered, and also work with other agencies to help meet any serious immediate need. This process gives dignity to those who seek assistance and offers some solutions or paths to solutions. It is not just offering cash to people and nothing else. I am grateful to the staff and parishioners who make this ministry work.

A reminder that every dollar given in the 5th Sunday collection is used for the Emergency Assistance Ministry. We recently had our collection and the next collection will be September 29. However, parishioners can give to the ministry at any time throughout the year.

We see Christ not only in Catholics, we seek Christ in all people and we do what we can.

Peace in Christ,

Fr. Eric



Christian Disciples in Mission Living Beyond Sunday

BY ERIC TAMAYO,
Pastoral Associate

# The Importance of Silence

Our readings today revolve around the familiar theme of sheep and the shepherd. The image of the Good Shepherd reminds us God is always guiding us and taking care of our needs. It also shows how each one of us is called to be a shepherd in one way or another. If you are a parent, you are called to be a shepherd to your children. To your friends, family, and coworkers, you are called to be a shepherd. Even to the stranger on the street you are called to be a shepherd. Think, in your current state of life, right now, how do you lead others closer to Christ? Part of that relies on knowing Christ yourself. How will you ever be a good shepherd if you don't have a relationship with Jesus who is the true good shepherd? In this way we are his sheep by seeking his guidance and trusting in his love.

In Mark's gospel today, we hear about the disciples returning after they had been out proclaiming the word of God. Jesus then invites them to go away to a deserted place and rest. Every once in a while, we need time to rest, we need time alone in silence. By incorporating some silence into our lives we are better able to hear God speaking to us.

I invite you to think about your week. Think about all the things you do in a week. From working, cooking, cleaning, shopping, to taking care of your family, watching tv, and time on your phone. The problem is, if we never set time apart for silence and prayer the chances are it is never going to happen. It can be hard to find time for prayer let alone silence. But if you never set time apart for prayer, you will always find something more entertaining to do. With so many things competing for our attention it can even be easy to feel lost. We are being pulled in so many different directions by what we watch on TV or the internet, or the way we joke or talk with others. We become sheep without a shepherd.

If you feel lost, or like a sheep without a shepherd, follow the instructions of Jesus; incorporate time of silent prayer into your life. I think we can all agree, we could benefit from a little rest. At the same time we realize that Christ is the only one who offers us true rest and true peace. We recall St. Augustine's famous line, "my soul is restless until it rests in you." It is only through the shepherding of Christ that we find our way to good pasture. Both human and divine, it is Jesus who has come to lead us, walking in front of us, alongside us, and behind us. Listen to Christ speaking to you, he is the Good Shepherd. Let him guide you. If you take the time to listen and trust in him, you will never be lost.



#### "Which holiday is a cardiologist's favorite?"



#### "The Feast of the Sacred Heart."



The Feast of the Sacred Heart remembers Jesus' love for us. In art, Jesus' Heart is sometimes shown surrounded by a crown of thorns and enflamed with love (for us!).

DI-Pi

#### WORD SEARCH

C R U C I F I X J E
A C O Z Y T C B E S
H M H S A I N T S A
O X E O A J I U C I
L C W N L R E R P W
Y H B M A R Y S N H
C A T H O L I C U X
S A C R A M E N T S

Amen
Catholic
Crucifix
Holy
Jesus
Mary
Rosary
Sacraments
Saints



On Tuesday, June 25, St. Patrick Knights of Columbus Council installed the New Officers for the 2024-2025 year. Don Bierman has been elected Grand Knight. We were honored to have the State Deputy in attendance. After the installation we had a delicious buffet in Fenlon Hospitality Center.

Awards were presented to Craig Kozol as Knight of the Year and Mary and Bob Julien as Family of the Year.

It was announced that our council has been awarded STAR COUNCIL for the year.









LEETEEN

# 24 SUMMEREVENTS

We
HoPe to see
You over the
Summer



Summer 2024

///////

## JULY

July 21
Water
Summer Games
6-8:30 PM
Following
5 PM Mass



July 28
Came Night
Youth Garage
6-8:30 PM
Following
5 PM Mass

## August

August 10-11
August 17-18
August 24-25
Life Teen
Registration after All
Mass Times

August 18 OPen House Youth Garage 6-7 PM

August 25
Freshman SoPhomore
Retreat
1-8 PM
Registration
Required

# EVENTS 2024

JUL

**PRAYER NIGHT** 

7 - 8:30 PM

**DAILY MASS CHAPEL** 

JUL

**ICE SKATING** 

25

6:45 - 8:45 PM ICE ARCADIA

AUG

**CATHOLIC DATING** 

15

**5:30 PM MASS** 

6:45 - 8:45 PM

SEP

MASS &
BREAKFAST
10:30 AM CHURCH



# SAVE THE DATE

# Fall Festival

AN EVENT FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY!

OCTOBER 26, 2024

FOOD • CRAFTS • GAMES • TRUNK OR TREAT CLASSIC CARS • RAFFLE • ENTERTAINMENT

If you're interested in helping us plan or you just want more information, please email Lenny Kelley at Lkelley@stpatcc.org



We will continue to update the bulletins with new information as we get it.



We will be collecting school supplies such as backpacks, notebooks, colored pencils, pens, pencils, glue, refillable water bottles, Kleenex, etc.

We will also collect gift cards in increments of \$25 from Walmart or Target.

Supplies donated will benefit St. Matthew and Roadrunner Elementary Schools.

Gift Cards will benefit Children of the Incarcerated (Diocesan Prison Ministry).



# Collection at all Weekend Masses now through July 28

Thank you for your generosity and prayers for our children and teachers as we prepare for the '24/'25 school year! Please contact Richard DiCarlo at rdicarlo@stpatcc.org or 480-998-3843 ext. 107 for any questions or information.

#### **Social Justice**

#### Our Annual Back to School Drive will run through July 28

Many of us remember that bittersweet part of summer when vacation was coming to a close, but right around the corner we were going to see our classmates again when school started. There was



a certain energy of going shopping for new school supplies that included fresh notebooks, folders, and markers. And don't forget about that certain lunch box with your favorite character on it!

Next weekend our annual parish Back to School Drive finishes on July 28. Many children and their families will not have the capability or means to shop for brand new school supplies. Many will come to that first week of class lacking necessary supplies, thus leading to a difficult time learning and feeling out of place from their peers.

Let's all pitch in for families in need by helping their children feel confident and ready for school. Having the right school supplies helps give kids a sense of comfort and belonging. See the flyer for more information.

Thank you again for helping this annual drive be a continued success for St. Matthew and Roadrunner Elementary Schools, and for the children of incarcerated parents.

#### **Mass Readings**

#### **Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time**

First Reading: Jeremiah 23:1-6 Second Reading: Ephesians 2:13-18 Gospel Reading: Mark 6:30-34

#### Next Sunday:

#### **Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time**

First Reading: 2 Kings 4:42-44 Second Reading: Ephesians 4:1-6 Gospel Reading: John 6:1-15

#### Mass Intentions for the Week

#### Monday, July 22

#### Tuesday, July 23

#### Wednesday, July 24

8:00 am 🕆 Neil Carlson

#### Thursday, July 25

8:00 am 🕆 Paul Jenkins

#### Friday, July 26

8:00 am Thank Santo

#### Saturday, July 27

#### Sunday, July 28

8:30 am Pat Dale
10:30 am Mary Santo
5:00 pm Mary Santo

If you would like a specific Mass Intention offered for someone, living or deceased, please come to the Parish Office to schedule one.

#### **Nurses Corner**

#### **Heat Exhaustion vs. Heat Stroke**

**Heat Exhaustion** 

#### **Symptoms**

- Cold, pale, clammy skin
- Dizziness
- Fainting
- Fast, weak pulse
- Headache
- Heavy sweating
- Muscle cramps
- Nausea/vomiting
- Tiredness or weakness

#### What to do:

- Move to cooler place
- Loosen your clothing
- Use cool compresses or take a cool shower
- Sip water

### Get medical help right away if:

- Person is vomiting
- Symptoms get worse
- Symptoms last for more than an hour

Heat Stroke

#### **Symptoms**

- Hot, red, dry or damp skin
- High body temp (>103F)Confusion
  - Dizziness
  - Losing consciousness
  - Fast, strong pulse
  - Headache
  - Nausea

What to do:

## CALL 911 Heat Stroke is a medical emergency!

- Move to cooler place
- Loosen your clothing
- Use cool compresses to help lower the person's body temperature
- Do not give the person anything to drink

#### **CARE and SUPPORT AT ST. PATRICK**

**Cancer Support** This support group is for those dealing with the effects of cancer in their lives and their families' lives. Group meets virtually the first Wednesday of the month, September to May, 7:00 - 8:30 pm. For more information please contact Gloria Yturralde at 602-370-7042.

**Divorced/Separated** The "Catholic Divorce Survival Guide" is a twelve part program of sharing, comfort, and healing for divorced or separated people. It is a journey of learning, reflection, and prayer. All are welcome. This course is offered in the spring and fall. For more information contact Benny Jetson at 602-920-1671 or Therese Mexas at 480-278-3805.

**Family, Personal Support** Catholic Charities Counselor available Mondays from 9:00 am - 4:00 pm. For an appointment call 602-749-4405. Fees based on sliding scale.

**Annulment Support**—A group of annulment ministers help people navigate the system of annulments in the Phoenix Diocese. For an appointment call 480-264-4319.

**Prayer Support** Small Christian Communities is a support for people who have a desire to pray with others in a supportive community. For prayer requests email to **weprayforyou@stpatcc.org**.

**Grief Support** Help and encouragement after the death of a loved one GriefShare is a special weekly Monday or Tuesday seminar and support group designed to help you rebuild your life. We know it hurts, and we want to help. Please contact Kathleen Trilk at **ktrilk@stpatcc.org**.

**Benefits Assistance Program** Assistance with Medicare and other health insurance benefits available for seniors, the disabled and caregivers. For information, please call Connie Jada at 480-998-3843 ext. 138.

**The Next Chapter** A group for men and women further along on their grief journey to address the ongoing needs after the loss of a loved one through spiritual, educational and social activities. Please contact Peg Bohnert at **thenextchapter@stpatcc.org.** 

**NAMI Family Support Group -** This group is a free, confidential and safe place, open to family members, partners and friends of individuals living with a mental illness in order to support each other. Group meets the first and third Tuesdays of the month, 6:00-7:30 pm in the House of Mercy/Pope Francis Room. Questions:

email: I.boman@namivalleyofthesun.org or web: namivalleyofthesun.org

**Hope Exists** Is a confidential, no cost support group for parents and families suffering from the effects of a loved one's addiction. We offer educational topics from the recovery community and a network of support that goes beyond just the meeting. We meet Sat. 10-11:30 am at St. Patrick's House of Mercy building E. For more information call 480-998-3843 or email **hopeexists@stpatcc.org**.



#### **EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES**

- Coordinator of Stewardship and Development
- Facilities Director
- Coordinator of Communications and Digital Media
- Coordinator of Edge
- Coordinator of Liturgy (part-time)

For more information about these positions or to apply, please go to: rock.stpatcc.org/iwantto/work

#### Advanced Theological Studies with Fr. André

**Future dates:** We will be taking a summer break and will not meet in July.

The next meeting will be held on **Monday, August 19** at 9 am in Fenlon Hospitality Center.

Please mark your calendars for these upcoming meeting dates: **September 23** and **October 21**.

#### **COMMUNITY NEWS**

#### Preschool/Kindergarten Registration

St. Joan of Arc Preschool and Kindergarten is currently accepting applications for the 2024-2025 school year. Our program, which has a five-star rating from Quality First, accepts children 2 1/2 - 5 years of age (must be potty trained) with classes ranging from 2-5 days from 9-noon (PreK & Kindergarten classes for those 4 yrs of age and older go until 1:30.) We also offer a Before Care Program which begins at 8 am. We have been awarded six Full-Time scholarships for both the upcoming school year and our summer program, so please call (602) 867-9179 now to see if you qualify.



Diane Kar 480-998-3843 ext. 209 dkar@stpatcc.org **ROCK45** is off for the summer and will resume in the Fall. In the meantime, we'll share some fun, creative ways to nurture your tweens' faith this summer. Enjoy!





Sharon Fabyanic 480-998-3843 ext. 204 sfabyanic@stpatcc.org

Instagram: @stpatrickedge sptheedge.org Parents and loving adults, we need YOU! EDGE middle school ministry thrives when a group of multigenerational adults gather on select Monday nights to foster relationships and faith sharing. We are looking to grow our team this Fall. Retired? Empty nester? Busy parent with no time to spare? Young Adult? All are welcome because all belong! If you are willing to care for middle school youth; we will help you thrive. We will prepare you and support you. Contact Sharon Fabyanic at sfabyanic@stpatcc.org for more information.

#### CLIFE TEEN

Jesse Rodriguez 480-998-3843 ext. 205 jrodriguez@stpatcc.org

Website: splifeteen.com Facebook Page: facebook.com/splifeteen

facebook.com/splifeteer Instagram: splifeteen Hello everyone, we hope you are having a blessed summer! We have some great summer nights planned for our teens on July 21 and 28 at the youth garage!

We are excited that again this year we are taking 15 teens to California for summer camp. We can't wait to share some highlights with you in the coming weeks. Stay cool!



Family Faith Formation is our at home catechetical program, where we support parents with enriching materials to bring faith alive in the home. Contact Diane Kar at **dkar@stpatcc.org** for more information.



We need your help in keeping the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program running.

Contact: Carol LoPorto at cloporto@stpatcc.org.



Children's Liturgy of the Word is looking for caring adults who can help facilitate the program during Sunday Mass times. No prior knowledge is needed and training is provided. Please contact Yasmine Rodriguez (yrodriguez@stpatcc.org) at the parish office if you would like to find out more about CLOW.



Young Disciples is a program for potty-trained preschool aged youth, 3-5 years old to encounter the gospel through story, puppets, drama and song. Contact: Yasmine Rodriguez at **yrodriguez@stpatcc.org**.